
Dear Chair Marsh, Vice-Chairs Helm and Smith, and Members of the House Committee on Energy and the Environment,

HB2488 requires Land Conservation and Development Commission to make changes to statewide land use planning goals by 
December 31, 2026, to address climate justice by addressing climate change adaptation and mitigation and environmental justice 
for disadvantaged communities. I strongly support the passage of HB 2488 to update Oregon’s Land Use Planning System to 
address climate change, environmental justice and equity in the planning system in a holistic and integrated manner, which is the 
only way to prevent climate responses from reinforcing existing inequities. 

I also urge the members of the House Committee on Energy and the Environment to indicate their support for the recommended 
budget of $800,000 to both initiate and finish the adoption of a new Goal 20 for Equity and Climate in this biennium.

Thank you for considering my comments and creating an equitable and climate-smart future for Oregon.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ray Seidler
Ashland, Oregon


